
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Monday, 25 September 2017 3:02 PM 
To: Abha Devasia 

Cc: athomas@cfmeu.com.au; aguy@professionalsaust.onmicrosoft.com; Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com 
Subject: RE: 2014/47 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Annual Leave [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Abha, 
 
I refer to the below correspondence in respect of the Black Coal Mining Award 2010 and confirm 
that the extension sought by the Unions has been granted. 
 
Accordingly, Union parties are to file any response by 4.00pm Tuesday, 3 October 2017. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Danielle Mezzatesta 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4639 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
From: Abha Devasia [mailto:abha.devasia@amwu.org.au]  

Sent: Monday, 25 September 2017 2:17 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: athomas@cfmeu.com.au; 'Adam Guy'; 'Cc:' 

Subject: 2014/47 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Annual Leave  

 
Dear Associate,  
 
We refer to the above matter and to the directions of the Commission of 4 August 2017 in relation 
to the Black Coal Mining Award 2010.  
 
The Unions have been directed to file our responses by 4 pm Monday 2 October 2017. This is the 
labour day public holiday in NSW.  The Union parties advocates with carriage of the matter are all 
located in Sydney NSW. 
 
In light of this the Unions respectfully request that  that the filing date for the Union parties 
responses be extended to  4pm Tuesday 3rd October 2017. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
 
 
Abha Devasia 
Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
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